
BOARD OF PORT COMMISSIONERS

CITY OF OAKLAND
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ORDINANCE APPROVING A GRANT OF EASEMENT WITH PACIFIC

GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY FOR A TERM OF 66 YEARS FOR NO

MONETARY CONSIDERATION FOR APPROXIMATELY 1,565 LINEAR

FEET IN LENGTH BY APPROXIMATELY 3 FEET IN WIDTH, OR

4,695 SQUARE FEET OF REAL PROPERTY ALONG EARHART ROAD

AT OAKLAND INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, AND ACCEPT ALL RIGHT,

TITLE AND INTEREST IN RELINQUISHED PIPELINE

INFRASTRUCTURE FROM PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY.

\\

WHEREAS, the Board of Port Commissioners of the City of Oakland

("Board") has reviewed and evaluated the Agenda Report for Agenda Item
2.2, dated March 8, 2018 (the "Agenda Report") and related agenda
materials, has received the expert testimony of Port of Oakland ("Port")
staff, and has provided opportunities for and taken public comment; now,
therefore

BE IT ORDAINED by the Board of Port Commissioners of the City of

Oakland as follows:

Section 1. In acting upon this matter, the Board has exercised its

independent judgment based on substantial evidence in the record and
adopts and relies upon the facts, data, analysis, and findings set forth
in the Agenda Report and in related agenda materials and in testimony
received.

Section 2. The Board hereby approves the terms and conditions set
forth in the Agenda Report for the Grant of Easement with the Pacific
Gas and Electric Company ("PG&E") for approximately 1,565 linear feet

in length, by approximately 3 feet in width, or 4,695 square feet of
real property along and beneath Earhart Road, between Airport Drive and
east of Swan Way intersection for ingress and egress rights for PG&E to

maintain, repair and replace an installed high pressure gas transmission
line for a term of 66 years for no monetary consideration, and acceptance
of all right, title and interest in relinquished pipeline infrastructure
from PG&E.

Section 3. The Board hereby authorizes the Executive Director to

execute the Grant of Easement with the PG&E, subject to approval as to
form and legality by the Port Attorney.
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Section 4. The Board hereby finds and determines that the requested
action will not result in a physical change in the environment, and
therefore is exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act
("CEQA") under CEQA Guideline Section 15061(b)(3), which states that

CEQA applies only to activities that have a potential for causing a
significant change in the environment, and no further environmental
review is required.

Section 5. This ordinance is not evidence of and does not create

or constitute (a) a contract(s), or the grant of any right, entitlement
or property interest, or (b) any obligation or liability on the part of
the Board or any officer or employee of the Board. Unless and until a
separate written contract is duly executed on behalf of the Board as
authorized by this ordinance, is signed as approved as to form and
legality by the Port Attorney, and is delivered to other contracting
party, there shall be no valid or effective contract.

Attest:

Approved as to form and legality:

Port Attorney

President.

Secretary.
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